
ΑΝΑΔΗΜΟΣΙΕΥΣΗ για την ΙΣΤΟΣΕΛΙΔΑ του Τμήματος Θεατρικών Σπουδών ΠΠατρών [σύνδεσμος 

ΕRASMUS+] μέρους της ΕΚΘΕΣΗΣ της ΦΟΙΤΗΤΡΙΑΣ κας Bianca Mangelli, εισερχόμενης φοιτήτριας από 

το Πανεπιστήμιο της Μπολόνια (Ιταλία) στο Πανεπιστήμιο Πατρών. Η κα Bianca Mangelli μετακινήθηκε 

στο Πανεπιστήμιο Πατρών μέσω ΠΡΟΓΡΑΜΜΑΤΟΣ ERASMUS+ για ΣΠΟΥΔΕΣ κατά το χειμερινό 

εξάμηνο 2023-2024. Παρακολούθησε στο Τμήμα Θεατρικών Σπουδών το μάθημα της κας Κάτιας 

Σαβράμη «Χορολογία στο χορό και στο θέατρο με έμφαση στην παιδαγωγική διάσταση» (μάθημα 

επιλογής 1ου έτους). 

   

Μy name is Bianca Mangelli and I am an Erasmus student from the University of Bologna, 
Italy. During the last winter semester, I have had the possibility to take a class from this 
Department (“Choreology in Dance and Theatre” by Professor Savrami) and I would like to 
put on paper a few words and thoughts to express my enthusiasm about this experience and my 
gratitude to all the people I have met in the last few months... 

Foremost, I had the possibility to spend time in a very pleasant environment. The 
physical space we worked in was always adequate, welcoming and I could sense a very good 
energy. 

Secondly, every person I have met in the building has always been very kind, patient, 

and helpful towards me, especially considering the language barrier and the communication 
issues that can arise from this kind of situation. 

As well, all my classmates have accepted and included me from the first day I walked 
into class and met them. I immediately felt like I was part of something beautiful and 
nourishing. Their joy and their attention towards me gave a special flavor to every lesson and 
helped me a lot during the toughest times, when I was feeling homesick and I was doubting 
myself. 

Moreover, the course that I had decided to take, without knowing much about it at the 
time of my choice, revealed itself to be fascinating and absolutely aligned with my interests... 

[...] being enrolled in a fully theoretical degree, I was also very happy to take part in a practical 
course... 

One of the things I was most surprised and happy about, though, was the wide variety 
of activities we had the possibility to participate in. Our education journey did not happen in 
the classroom only, but we took part in seminars, conferences, and performances on stage. We 
found ourselves being part of new situations and dealing with different kind of people and 
environments. It was challenging and I feel it is what made us grow and learn the most. I go 
back with a much more enriched cultural background. 

Finally, the thing I feel most grateful for is having met Professor Savrami. Not only has she 
been my Professor during the semester, but also a life teacher... 

So once again, thank you all for having me in your Department and for the unforgettable 

experience I have lived here with you. 
 
Best wishes, 



Bianca Mangelli 
University of Bologna, Italy 
Erasmus+ student at the University of Patras, winter semester 2023-2024. 


